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NOTICE OF SECOND TECHNICAL CONFERENCE  

AND REVISED COMMENT SCHEDULE   
 

(Issued July 2, 2013) 
 
  On June 5, 2013, the Commission issued a Notice 

Soliciting Comments and of Technical Conference, which, in part, 

sought comments on the documents submitted by the Department of 

Public Service Staff (DPS Staff) on June 4, 2013.  These 

documents included a DPS Staff Straw Proposal for Regulated 

Reliability Cost Allocation and Cost Recovery (Straw Proposal), 

and a Reimbursement Agreement proposed by the New York Power 

Authority for the recovery of costs incurred in connection with 

the Indian Point Reliability Contingency Plan.  The June 5, 2013 

Notice indicated that initial comments should be submitted by 

July 8, 2013, while any reply comments thereto should be 

submitted by July 22, 2013.  In response to requests from 

parties at the first technical conference on June 21, 2013, this 

notice is to advise interested parties that initial comments 

should be submitted by July 22, 2013, and reply comments should 

be submitted by August 5, 2013.    

  Interested parties are asked to submit any comments 

electronically by e-filing through the Department’s Document  

Matter and Management System (DMM)1

                                                           
1  Why Register with DMM, 

 or to the Secretary at 

secretary@dps.ny.gov.  Those who cannot file electronically may 

mail or deliver their comments to the Hon. Jeffrey C. Cohen, 

Acting Secretary, Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, New York 

http://www.dps.ny.gov/DMM_Registration.html  
How to Register with DMM,  
http://www.dps.ny.gov/e-file/registration.html 
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12223-1350.  All comments submitted to the Secretary will be 

posted on the Commission’s Web site and become part of the 

official case record. 

A second technical conference will also be hosted by 

DPS Staff on July 15, 2013.  The purpose of the technical 

conference is to further explain the Straw Proposal filed by DPS 

Staff on June 4, 2013, and to discuss additional materials that 

will be posted in this proceeding on DMM prior to the technical 

conference.  The technical conference will be held in the 19th 

Floor Boardroom located at the Commission’s offices at Three 

Empire State Plaza, Albany, New York 12223-1350.  Parties that 

cannot attend in person may use the dial-in number (866) 394-

2346, and enter code 5264681558.  The technical conference will 

commence at 10:30 A.M.  

The agenda for the technical conference will include 

the following items:  

 10:30 AM - Introduction 

 10:45 AM - Cost Allocation Straw Proposal Discussion 

 12:30 PM – Lunch - On Your Own  

 1:15 PM - Cost Recovery Straw Proposal Discussion 

 2:30 PM - Concluding Remarks 

 2:45 PM – Adjournment 

 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, 

please contact Jerry Ancona at (315) 428-5160, or David Drexler 

at (518) 473-8178. 

 

 

 (SIGNED)  JEFFREY C. COHEN 
  Acting Secretary 
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